



## International Drive Resort Area Chamber of Commerce

### I-4 / Sand Lake Road Interchange Oversight Committee

June 14, 2023

<b>Meeting Purpose:</b>	Weekly International Drive Resort Area Chamber of Commerce – I-4 and Sand Lake Road Interchange Oversight Committee Meeting #3
<b>Meeting Date/Time:</b>	Wednesday, June 14, 2023, 3:00 p.m. – 3:30 p.m.
<b>Location:</b>	Zoom Meeting
<b>Attendees:</b>	I-Drive: David Vallillo (Host), Maria Triscari, James Robinson (Duke Energy), Brian Small FDOT: Esther Montoya, John Hatfield, Ryan Flipse Orange County: Krista Taraszewski (OCTP), Joshua Gonzalez HNTB: Jim Moulton, Leeland Shelton Global-5: Katie Wigle, Mike Wacht

#### Agenda

1. Past Project Status:
  - a. FDOT to Review past 7-Days
    - i. Continued to Clear and Grub Areas 8 and 9
    - ii. Started Clearing and Grubbing in Area 6 & 7.
    - iii. Continued Installing erosion control measures following the Clearing and Grubbing.
    - iv. Installing Fencing in Area 1 & 2.
    - v. Continued placing Screen on NEW & Existing Fences.
    - vi. Global-5 to install banners on the Area 5 fence screen.
    - vii. Continued I-4 median widening.
    - viii. Litter clean-up.
2. Future Project Status
  - a. FDOT to Review next 7-Days
    - i. Continue to Clear and Grub Areas 9,5,6 & 7.
    - ii. Continue installing erosion control measures following the Clearing and Grubbing.
    - iii. Continue installing Fencing in Area 1 & 2.
    - iv. Continued placing Screen on NEW & Existing Fences
    - v. Continued I-4 median widening.



Jim Moulton shared the two-week look ahead. Clearing and grubbing is continuing in Areas 6 and 7. Showed the Area Map. Clearing and grubbing in Area 1 and 2 is basically complete, screening still needs to go up. Area 5 fencing and screening has gone up, showed photo.

Maria Triscari: I have gotten so many compliments on how it looks without all the shrub by the interstate. The banners look wonderful. Right now, I am working on some visuals for that. We do have some ideas for additional banners.

David Vallillo: Multiple people have reached out and asked what is going on – nothing negative – saying it looks nice and clean, and it looks very different from previous construction.

John Hatfield: We are going to keep striving for that. And we welcome other ideas for fence banners.

Jim shows pictures of fencing going up behind Michaels at the Phillips Crossing Plaza, and screening going up on Sand Lake Road just east of Whole Foods.

Jim: Mulching will hopefully happen on the 26<sup>th</sup>. It's dependent on the contractor who is in Tampa right now. They are the same contractor who did the clearing and grubbing.

David: There is nothing planned that will interfere with traffic until after July 4<sup>th</sup>?

Jim: That is correct.

David: Anything over the Holidays that will affect traffic?

Jim: No. The contractor is not working July 1-5 for the July 4<sup>th</sup> Holiday.

David: Has the Clean Team been utilized or implemented recently?

Jim: We implemented a temporary Clean Team which we implemented for the initial cleaning up of litter. They are on standby if they are needed again.

David: So, you would anticipate needing that further down the road, maybe July?

Jim: That is correct.

John Hatfield: What is an update on having a sweeper truck?

Jim: We have not received pricing from Lane, and they are having difficulty since it needs to be a new machine. They may be looking at a brand-new purchase and there may be a wait time for that. We are discussing it at our weekly progress meeting with them.

Leeland Shelton: We talked about renting one on a temporary basis if we can't get one to purchase when we need it.

John: Yes, the last I heard we might need to go out of state to purchase one. Just keep us up to date with that.

David: When will you get to a phase where you will regularly need a street sweeper?



Jim: My guess is no sooner than mid-August. What will cause that are trucks entering and exiting, and right now we are mainly doing that on I-4.

David: You received no complaints when you were clearing the area down there?

Jim: No.

John: Sometimes people call the District Office with complaints, and we have not gotten any either.

David: We would love to know about it if you do get anything. Please bring it to the call/these meetings.

#### b. Committees Comments & Suggestions

David: We talked about having a link or website where all stakeholders can access this information that we are discussing. Is there any update on this?

Mike: We have discussed creating a microsite, where we can upload these meeting minutes, etc.

David: We would like to push out the address to that microsite. When are we going to have that up and running?

Mike Wacht: We will talk with our website developer and get back to you.

John: Please see if you can have an answer to that by next meeting.

### 3. Future Major Milestones

#### a. FDOT to Review next 14-21 Days

- i. Completing fencing screening at Area 1 & 2.
- ii. Completed screening at Area 1,2 & 5.
- iii. NO WORK July 1-5 for the July 4th Holiday.

### 4. Cleanliness Review

#### a. Committees Observations over past 7-Days

### 5. Condition Review

- a. Committees Observations over past 7-Days
- b. (Fencing, Wraps, Barricades, Temp. Signage)

### 6. Gateway Enhancements

#### a. FDOT updates and Committees feedback

David: Maria is working on multiple ideas and proposals. We don't have a deadline when we need that but hopefully within the next 30-60 days we can talk to you all about our plans.

Maria: We will work on a sub-committee level so that we have the County and the DOT involved. We will need to get everyone together and agree upon what has been said/discussed.



David: The retention ponds that you are putting in these areas, we need clarification on whether they will be wet or dry ponds so we know if we could have lighting or fountains for gateway enhancements.

Jim will report back next week with that information.

7. New Business
  - a. Next meeting 6/21.
8. Meeting Adjourned -